
 
Announcement of the College of Music, Mahidol University 

The Closure of College of Music Campus 
And the Use Online System for Academic Activities and Meetings 

 
Reference is made to the Announcement of Nakorn Pathom Province on the Closure of 

Venues and Organizations to Prevent and Control the Coronavirus (COVID-19) Outbreak dated 
December 23, 2020, including both public and private higher education institutions, the College of 
Music, Mahidol University would like to announce the following guidelines: 

1. All buildings in College of Music (Salaya campus) are to be closed.  Faculty and staff are 
advised to work from home, except the staff assigned to work at Salaya campus. The 
associate deans in charge will consider operational guidelines for staff, control and assign 
appropriate duties to ensure operational efficiency and continuity. 

2. All teaching and learning, examination, academic activities, and meetings are to be 
convened using the online system. 

3. In order to keep social distancing and avoid risk, students and staff are not allowed to 
come to the College during this period.   Students and staff who would like to come to 
the College are required to submit the request at least 1 day in advanced (within 16.30) 
through the communication tree to the Emergency Crisis Response Team for approval.  
The approval will take into consideration safety and necessity. 

Building operation time will be from 08.30 – 16.30 and will be closed on Saturday, 
Sunday, and public holidays. 

4. Regarding the policy for entering the College, please wear mask, enter the College at 
the screening points provided by the College for temperature check, registration, and QR 
code scanning (Thai Chana and MU-SCAN), keep 1.5 metre distance, and wash hands 
with the provided hand gel. 

5. In order to keep social distancing and avoid risk , students are also advised to stay at 
home and avoid going to risky areas.  If any unusual symptoms, e.g. coughing or fever of 
higher than 37.5 degree Celsius, please report through communication tree to the 
Emergency Crisis Response Team (ECRT). 

This announcement enters into effect from this date until January 3, 2021. 

 

Announced December 24, 2020 

 
 

   (Dr. Narong  Prangcharoen) 
     Dean, College of Music 


